## **Henderson County Archery**



President: Jennifer Brown Vice-President: Gary Daniels Secretary: Stephanie Lykins

August 9, 2011:

**RE: NASP World Archery Tournament** 

Dear Dr. Richey and School Board Members:

We will have two teams representing Henderson in the NASP World Archery Tournament; one middle school team and one high school team. These two teams will be comprised of students from Henderson Co High, North Middle, South Middle, Niagara Elementary and Cairo Elementary. The tournament will be held in the ESPN Wide World or Sports Complex at Walt Disney World located in Orlando, Florida. The dates for the tournament are October 6<sup>th</sup> through October 8<sup>th</sup>, 2011.

While this tournament fell on fall break last year we are not as lucky this year. I would like to request for those students to be excused for their absences in the week before the break for this overnight school trip. This is an experience of a lifetime for most of these student archers. They will be exposed to other student archers from around the country and the World. Last year there were shooters from New Zealand, Africa, Canada and 37 of the 50 United States. We expect even more countries to be in attendance this year.

We know our archers will represent our community well and look forward to possibly bringing home a WORLD TITLE! If you should need any other information concerning this tournament or trip, please do not hesitate to contact me @ 270-454-0407. As always, **thank you** for all the support you give our student archers.

Sincerely,

Jennifér Brown

Hendérson County Archery Club President